Admissions and Financial Aid

Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2009

Present: Todd Lochner, Anne Bentley, Rachel Cole, Angie McGinnis, Julio de Paula, Jay Beaman, and Mike Sexton 

Absent: Glendi Gaddis 

Recorder: Linda Noble 

I. Approval of Nov. 25, 2008 minutes:
Minutes were approved. 

II. Update from Admissions:
Mike Sexton said on Monday, February 16, Admissions will run another bimonthly report. There have been 5250 applications submitted. This is one of the highest years of application numbers. The Admissions office is ahead on their reading time line. 

III. Update from Student Financial Services:
Glendi Gaddis was absent. 

IV. Update from Registrar:
Angie McGinnis said that for Spring semester ’09 we have 32 withdraws. 25 are traditional withdraws; 7 are leaves of absence where the student did not return. This is up from 15 for Spring semester ‘08. Also for Spring ’09 there are 75 leaves of absence; 27 of which are semester withdraws. These tend to be emergency withdraws such as family crisis. Todd Lochner said he didn’t understand what personal means. Angie explained that the categories are subjective, and she must plug something into Datatel. We do not have reasons from last year to compare. Withdraw begins Jan. 20 but many students made their decisions in the middle of fall semester. Rachel Cole questioned the transferred out heading applied for withdraws, enrolling elsewhere. Angie said she needed to make subjective choices as to why they are coming back. It was decided that information sent to the faculty should be kept simple. 

IV. Discussion of Standardized Testing Requirement for Admissions:
Mike explained that in 1991, the portfolio path option was created. It was a marketing ploy. It has become much better known. Over the years 5 to 7% of applicants choose the portfolio option though many send test scores anyway. An example would be a student who attended several high schools or spent time studying abroad. Students in their first year did slightly better than non-portfolio people. They were motivated students. Test option has grown in the last decade. Fairtest.org has list of colleges that offer the portfolio option. Todd asked what percentage of portfolio candidates are athletes? Mike will try and get that information for the next meeting. 

Jay Beaman presented the committee with data he had compiled. Jay looked at 7 years of data and tried to determine if the first term GPA was useful to retention. Data showed that first term GPA is related to retention sophomore year. He then looked at SAT groups and their first term GPA’s. He found that SAT scores are related to the Lewis & Clark first term GPA. Finally he looked at SAT scores to see if they relate to retention of new first year students. He found that though modest, the SAT score is related to retention. 

Looking at this data, you find the most information looking at the lowest GPA’s and the highest. Below a 2.8 GPA, fewer students are retained. Academics is not the only indicator leading to retention. 

The AFA committee wonders how it should proceed? Todd asked should we keep a mandatory test requirement? Dean Julio de Paula said with any other route, the college would need to replace it with something very robust to gain good students. Current portfolio structure (without test) would not get us there. By eliminating SAT scores, we are saying it’s easier to apply, but this will not bring in higher end students. We have to work hard to get them. Julio said in an ideal admissions process, a very thick portfolio looked at very closely would suffice, and an SAT score isn’t necessary. But with over 5000 applicants this is quite impossible to obtain the kind of student we really want. We already have a system in place that finds the best students for our school Todd would like to look at the portfolio student more closely. Is there a way we can improve the portfolio approach? 

The next meeting is Friday March 6. The committee will continue to look at more portfolio data. 

